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2025 Term 2 Week 5 

Principals Message - Judy McGuiness 

WOW, the weeks are flying by and we are half way through Term 2.  We are always conscious of trying to find the right 

balance between the teaching and learning programs and providing our students with other opportunities to ensure      

engagement levels are as high as possible.  



Mother’s Day recap 

A huge thank you to the staff for setting up our Mother’s Day morning tea. It was wonderful to see many mums, aunts, 

grandmothers, and special people come together to celebrate this special occasion. We hope you enjoyed the morning 

filled with laughter and joy. A special congratulations to our lucky door prize winners. 



Parent Teacher Interviews 

We would like to extend a big thank you for the overwhelming response to the parent teacher interviews. The school 
values your participation as we recognise the importance of working together in partnership to support your child's 

growth and success.  
 

The Resilence Project (TRP) Parent Information Session 

I would like to thank everyone who attended the TRP parent information session last Friday. During our discussion, we 

covered the following key points: 

• TRP fits in at Moulamein Public School and the positive changes in the school environment  

• the importance of self-care 

• the three focuses of TRP – Gratitude, Empathy, Mindfulness (GEM).  
 

Attached to this newsletter is a TRP flyer that includes the link to the Parent Hub, please free to have a look at the re-

sources available and Podcasts. If you would like any further information, please do not hesitate to reach out.  
 

Athletics Training  

In anticipation of our Athletics Carnival scheduled for Week 9, we have commenced practice sessions as part of our 
school sports program. Training takes place every Friday, with students rotating through various activities each week. 
Students will engage in discus, long jump, high jump, shot put, and short distance running to enhance their skills in 

each area.  
 

New Public Schools Student Survey  

We have been notified that Year 3 in NSW will be participating in the survey alongside Year 4, 5 and 6. Participation in 
the survey is voluntary. If you prefer that your child/ren do not participate, please contact the office ASAP and we will 

send the opt-out consent form for you to complete and return to the office.  
  

Kindergarten Enrolment Information for 2026  

We are accepting enrolments for Kindergarten students eligible to begin in 2026. 

Children can be enrolled in Kindergarten at the start of the school year if they 

reach five years of age on or before the 31st of July in that year. If you know an-

yone - friends, neighbours, or local families - with children who are ready to 

begin school next year, kindly inform them to contact the school for more details 

and start the online application enrolment process. We pride ourselves on being 

a vibrant small school community dedicated to providing a wide array of high-

quality learning   experiences in a supportive environment where every student 

has the chance to reach their full potential. If your child is currently attending Moulamein Pre School, packs 

will sent to the pre school for distribution later this term. 

School Bus Route Name and Number Changes 

As part of a state-wide program, bus route names and numbers are being amended so they can become part of a 

standardised system. These changes have been made to the Moulamein School Bus Routes. Note that these are 

route name/number changes only. Physical routes along which the bus travels have not changed. 
 

Old Number and Name:  N2586  Moulamein-Murgha-Windouran 

New Number and Name:S938  Pretty Pine Rd & Balranald Rd to Moulamein Public 
 

Old Number and Name: N2587 Moulamein Special 

New Number and Name:S939  Moulamein Rd and Swan Hill Rd to Moulamein Public 



 

Transport Connected Bus Program (TCB) 

The Moulamein School Buses are now part of the TCB Program that includes regular routes and school bus routes.  This 

means you can log onto an app and see the bus route, timetable, and where the bus is in real time.  There are many apps 

that you can use.  One that seems to work well in rural areas is Any Trip, but there are several you could try. If you have 

any questions about the TCB Program, you can contact the local bus operators, Wayne and Andrea Davies, on 0431 593 

155. Below are some Frequently Asked Questions and Answers put together by Transport for NSW. 
 

What are the benefits of the TCB Program for customers?  

As part of the TCB Program, customers travelling in rural and regional centres that have the TCB Technology available will 

be able to:  

• view reliable timetable information and real-time trip updates using the Transport for NSW Trip Planner tool, the 

Opal Travel app and other third-party public transport travel apps  

• view interactive maps for each route, the full timetable and service updates at transportnsw.info  

• view real-time updates on bus location and predicted arrival time at a stop; and  

• view an indication of bus occupancy.  
 

Which websites and apps can customers view the real-time updates for services in areas that have the TCB Technology 

installed?  

Customers will be able to view timetable and real-time updates for regular and school services on:  

 • Transport for NSW Trip Planner tool at transportnsw.info  

 • Opal Travel app  

 • the Transport bot on Facebook Messenger, Google Assistant and Amazon Alexa; and  

 • popular third-party public transport apps. Note: A list of apps is available at transportnsw.info/apps. 
 

What information will customers see on real-time travel apps and the transportnsw.info website when real-time data is un-

available e.g., when the vehicle is in an area where there is no network coverage?  

If real-time data is not available:  

 1. Third-party travel apps and transportnsw.info will show only the scheduled timetable.  

 2. An indication of vehicle occupancy will not be displayed.  

 3. The real-time icon will not appear, and a message will indicate "no real-time data".  

Note: While "black spots" may be frequent in regional areas and particularly in remote areas, the amount of network cover-

age required to send real-time trip updates is small i.e., less than what is required to make a phone call. Intermittent real-

time updates provide customers with a better picture of where a bus is rather than no information at all. 
 

Will TfNSW publish stop location information for all school pick up locations?      

Yes, all stop locations will be visible on transportnsw.info and third-party travel apps.  

 

Will the automatic passenger counter sensor be recording or storing any video or photos of passengers? Is there a public 

privacy concern?  

No, the passenger count is recorded using infrared sensors to detect a passenger boarding or alighting the bus. The infra-

red imagery is not stored anywhere once the passenger count has been recorded. 












